PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING February 4, 2014

ROLL CALL: Present were members Dr. Laura Kressler, Mary Thomas, Stan Zirkin, Matthew Inzeo and Eunice Pierre. Also present were City liaisons George Matthews and Mary Johnson. Not in attendance were Cindy Comproni and William James.

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

MINUTES: The minutes from the meetings on January 7, 2014 were approved as read.

OLD BUSINESS: Crosswalks – PSAC needs to find several date options to allow us to schedule a separate meeting with Celia Craze to discuss crosswalks. Possible dates are February 18th or March 4, 2014.

Playground Surfaces – Dr. Kressler distributed to a draft letter subject – Playground Surfacing Recommendations. Dr. Kressler will correct a typo in the letter and e-mail the corrected letter to Mary Johnson with an electronic signature. With that correction, PSAC unanimously approved the letter.

Child Pornography – Dr. Kressler distributed a draft letter subject - Response to the Abell Report on Child Pornography. PSAC approved the letter with Mr. Zirkin abstaining. Ms. Johnson will give the letter to the City Clerk.

Advisory Group Requirements – Dr. Kressler distributed a draft letter subject – Recommended Attendance and Participation Requirements for Council Advisory Group Candidates and Members . Dr. Kressler will make a few grammatical changes and e-mail the corrected letter to Mary Johnson with an electronic signature. PSAC unanimously approved the letter.

NEW BUSINESS: Upcoming Referrals – Pedestrian & Bike Master Plan – Dr. Kressler stated at a Council meeting it was stated this was going to be referred to PSAC. Dr. Kressler said she has now been told it is a living document and can change at any time.

Food Vendor Truck Referral – Dr. Kressler said this referral will not be coming to PSAC for a while. Two other committees are writing a policy on this and then PSAC will review the policy.

Emergency Preparedness Plan – Will be referred to PSAC.

Are you Ready 2014 Event – Committee members reviewed the information they have found on FEMA and other related web-sites. Mrs. Comproni has been looking into the prices of magnets, pens, etc. Dr. Kressler will be drafting a new PSAC pamphlet.

Mile Marker Signs – The signs have been done and are at Public Works. Public Works will drill the holes in the sign. Ms. Johnson will e-mail Jim Sterling's contact information to Dr. Kressler. Dr. Kressler will let Mr. Sterling know the placement of the signs. Once the signs are installed, there will be an official notification to Council and a Press Release for the News Review. PSAC will also have a ceremony at the Lake when the weather is warmer.

SHIRTS – New members of PSAC need shirts. Dr. Kressler will look into the costs of the shirts.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: The next meeting is scheduled for March 4, 2014.